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31st	December	2020	

	

Dear	Parents	and	carers,	
	
We	apologise	for	interrupting	your	New	Year’s	Eve	and	your	holiday.	
	
In	light	of	the	announcements	made	by	the	government	yesterday	afternoon,	we	write	to	you	today	to	
share	our	plans	for	the	next	two	weeks.	We	will	be	in	touch	with	you	all	at	the	start	of	the	next	week	but	
wanted	to	provide	some	initial	information	for	you	today.	
	
As	I’m	sure	you	will	appreciate,	we	are	currently	dealing	with	a	complex	and	rapidly	changing	situation	
concerning	the	Coronavirus	(COVID-19).	We	know	cases	of	COVID	are	high	in	Enfield	and	the	decision	has	
been	made	by	the	government	that	primary	schools	in	Enfield	will	not	open	fully	for	the	next	two	weeks,	
only	opening	to	vulnerable	children	and	children	of	key	workers.		
	
We	will	be	making	contact	with	our	key	worker	parents	and	parents	of	vulnerable	pupils	on	Monday	to	
ensure	pupils	are	able	to	attend	school	if	they	fall	into	these	groups.	If	you	are	a	key	worker	parent,	please	
email	us	on	absence@chesterfeildprimaryelt.org	to	let	us	know	you	would	like	a	space	for	your	
child/children	as	quickly	as	possible	and	one	of	our	office	staff	will	be	in	touch	on	Monday.	
	
For	all	other	pupils,	we	will	provide	home	learning	from	Tuesday	5th	January	2021.	We	will	provide	your	
children	with	a	timetable	to	follow	and	engaging	activities	for	them	to	complete	and	send	back	each	day	
for	feedback	from	their	teachers.	More	information	will	be	sent	out	about	this	at	the	start	of	the	week	so	
please	look	out	for	this.		
	
Home	learning	will	also	be	provided	for	the	week	of	the	11th	January	2021	and	we	then	hope	that	we	will	
know	more	about	what	the	government	would	like	us	to	do	for	the	following	week.	
	
There	is	probably	much	more	information	for	us	to	share	and	you	may	have	questions,	but	we	can	respond	
to	these	next	week.	If	you	do	have	questions,	please	email	the	school	and	we	will	get	back	to	you	as	quickly	
as	we	can	after	Monday	morning.	
	
May	we	take	this	opportunity	to	wish	you	all	a	very	Happy	New	Year	and	we	look	forward	to	all	the	positive	
and	exciting	opportunities	that	2021	will	hopefully	bring	for	us	all!	
	
Thank	you	for	your	on-going	support,	
	
Please	do	keep	safe	and	take	care,	
	
Zoe,	Kelly	and	the	Chesterfield	Team.	
	


